



## eNewsletter: Friday 31st January 2020

### Notices to Parents and Guardians

#### Presentation to Parents on 'Illegal and Legal: What parents of teenagers need to know'

ery helpful Powerpoint slides, notes and resources from the talk given to parents on 18th January by Bob Tait from Drug Education UK have been published on the Parent Portal.

They can be accessed via this link: https://intranet.shrewsbury.org.uk/perso drugs

#### Piano Recital by Peter Donohoe CBE - Saturday 8th February at 7.30pm in the Alington Hall

We are thrilled to be welcoming back Peter Donohoe to perform in the Alington Hall pext Saturday. He is internationally claimed as one of the foremost pianists of our time and has played in concert halls all over the world. We are incredibly lucky that he also loves playing in Shrewsbury School! The evening promises to be one to treasure and tickets are still available, price £15 each.

#### DarwIN Shrewsbury Festival 2020

We are very much looking forward to joining in with this year's DarwIN Shrewsbury Festival, which celebrates Shrewsbury's special links with Charles Darwin, not only as his birthplace but as the inspiration behind his curiosity and independent thinking. There will be lots of events taking place across the town from 7th to 16th February

The Festival includes tours of the School's collection of Darwin papers and artefacts (now fully booked, although the exhibition will remain in the Library until the end of the month) and a concert given by Shrewsbury School musicians in St Alkmund's Church on Friday 14th February at 7.30pm. This will be a tribute in music and words to our most eminent former pupil, entitled 'For Love of Darwin'. Entrance is free, including a complimentary glass of wine on arrival.

urther details of the concert are under 'Forthcoming Events' below. The full DarwIN Shrewsbury Festival programme can be viewed via this link: https://originalshrewsburv.co.uk/darwin-shrewsburv-festival

#### Latest News



A review by Director of Drama Dr Helen Brown of a powerful, thought-provoking, disturbing and deeply moving directorial debut by Sixth Formers Ed Tarling and Phoebe Stratton-Morris.



Shrewsbury School Golfers win through to ISGA Regional Final

Congratulations to Rory McDonald-O'Brien (PH 4), Sam Austen (SH L6) and Will Austen (SH U6), who won 2-1 at Oswestry Golf Club on Thursday 23rd



Looking forward to the TES Independent School

As we look forward to the TES Independent School Awards Dinner on 7th February, these two videos give an insight, through the words of pupils, into some of the reasons why Shrewsbury School has been shortlisted for bo...



Classical Civilisation Trip to Warwick University Ancient Drama Festival 2020

On Friday 31st January, eight pupils from the Upper Sixth who are studying Classical Civilisation attended the Ancient Drama Festival held at Warwick University, which culminated in a performance of the Sophoclean mas...

Read More



Cricket: Sixth Former Issy selected for ECB's 'The Hundred' competition

Issy Wong's cricket caree at a national level has tak another exciting step forward with her selection among the first wave of signings for England Cricket Board's inaugural "The Hundred' competition.



British Cadet Rifle Team

Congratulations to Ollie Taylor (R L6), who has bee selected for the British Cadet Rifle Team and will tour with them to Canada during the Easter Holiday

Read More



Dance Festival at Prestfelde

Shrewsbury School pupils swapped roles and became dance teachers for the day...

Read More

# Forthcoming Events

All these events, and many others, are listed in detail in our website Calendar

No Events added to the Newsletter.